TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JUNE 5, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on June 5, 2014.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg
Guests: Ryan Sandvik, Laura Sandvik, Christopher Gray, Tim Smith, Kelly & Sierra Archer, Karen Powers, Laurie Frazer, Jonathan Mirin, Albert Hager, Aaron Stevens, Sherry Hager, Kim Stevens, Sue Samoriski, Cameron Graves, Joe Judd, Joyce Root, Deborah Coutinho, Diane Hinze Kanzler, Barbara Bishop, Jeff Bishop, Larry Flaccus, Susan Flaccus, Tom Miner, Brian Grossman
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

The mail included:

A letter of denial from the Building Inspector for a Water Street porch extension;
An email regarding the former Kingdom Hall on the Mohawk Trail;

An email from the Planning Board regarding the sign bylaw
A motion was made by Lowell, seconded by John, to approve the meeting minutes of May 8.

Voting to Approve:  Joe, Lowell, John

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  Michael

The Board discussed whether a quorum would be available for the AT&T hearing scheduled for June 19 and it was determined that a majority of the Board would be present.
Faye reported that the shared computer was having problems and would not always connect.

At 7:30 p.m. the meeting recessed for the purpose of a public hearing with AT&T.

The meeting resumed at 8:10 p.m.

Attorney Brian Grossman (representing AT&T) had issues with the wording of the hearing continuation agreement. It was agreed that the wording would be reviewed.

A discussion was held on whether or not alternate members could step in to a hearing if a regular member was unable to attend all sessions of a hearing.
The Board then read through the various letters and other documents that had been received in regard to the AT&T hearing. 

John suggested asking Town Counsel to attend the next hearing session, tentatively scheduled for June 17. Joe thought it was better to have Town Counsel at a later session.

At 9:55 p.m. Lowell moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List
Meeting minutes of May 8, 2014
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